Friday 9 June 2023

Principal's Perspective

Kia ora,

I am hopeful that the long weekend provided students with a well timed break and an opportunity to recharge as we move into the final weeks of Term 2.

On Tuesday Deputy Principal, Mr Tim Kirby, took four members of the Service Council to Ronald McDonald House. The provision of service, and the contribution of fundraising are a very important component of what we do here. We are proud of the contribution we can make to support the wider community, and our commitment to such ventures as our ongoing sponsorship of the Teenager Room at Ronald McDonald House strongly endorses this. More information can be found on the following page following our recent meeting, which celebrated our annual \$10,000 donation.

At this week's combined assemblies, as part of our education programme, our guest speaker, School Community Officer, Loren Marley from NZ Police spoke to students regarding their rights and responsibilities under the Harmful Digital Communications Act, and advised as to what to do and where to go if they experience online harm.

This is a really important message for young adults in terms of the digital footprint that they might take with them as they transition from school to real life and what they can do to protect themselves and others.

Beyond the classroom this week, a large number of Year 12 students participated in the University of Canterbury Discovery day, and some Year 13 students have been away on Outdoor Education Camp with an article on the following page.

We wish good luck to three of our students who are competing in the Canterbury finals of Rock Quest over the weekend. There is also a Community Planting Day at Papanui Bush on Saturday from 9.00am until 12.30pm organized by former staff member Denis McMurtrie. The mayor will plant a Rimu coronation tree, there will be a sausage sizzle, entertainment by PHS musicians, and an opportunity for the community to help plant native plants.

Next week we are very excited that our school production Chicago (the High School Edition), will be performed from Tuesday 13th until Friday 16th. We hope that our community will take the opportunity to come and watch the show—please note that Friday is sold out. But ticket are available for the remaining three nights through the school's website. The link is www.papanui.school.nz/etickets

PLEASE NOTE: NATIONAL EXTENSION TO ROSTERING HOME

Pay and Conditions negotiations between the PPTA and the Ministry of Education have still not been settled. This means the industrial action has resumed including rostering home for **two year levels per day** will begin on Monday 12th June, and set to continue until the end of the term.

Week	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday
12-16 June	Year 11 & 12	Year 9 & 13	Year 10 & 11	Year 12 & 13
19-23 June	Year 9 & 10	Year 11 & 12	Year 9 & 13	Year 10 & 11
26-30 June	Year 12 & 13	Year 9 & 10	Year 11 & 12	Year 9 & 13

Ngā mihi

Jeff Smith Principal

Ronald McDonald House

On Tuesday, Mr Kirby took 4 Service Council students (Lucas, Ailsa, Emily, and Maia) to Ronald McDonald House on Cashel Street. Readers will remember that we sponsor the Teenager Room there and that this is our major annual platinum sponsorship for a community programme. It is a tremendously worthwhile cause. The meeting, with Nadine the General Manager, celebrated our \$10,000 donation. It gave the students an update on the use of the facilities. After the tour the students had time there to reflect and consider the next steps for how our school could enhance the environment of the Teenager Room. There are lots of ideas for how we can continue to positively contribute. Please stay tuned for further announcements this



Papanui High School We be being a rougonul be antiha ki is tampata Occodell Bounds others is a precious treasure ROM SPONSOR SINCE MAY 2018 Romald McDonald House'

Outdoor Education - Out and About

This week Outdoor Education students were able to experience some authentic learning in and around Ōtautahi Christchurch and Waitaha Canterbury. Year 11 students looked at landforms to see the processes that shape and change the landscape. Year 10 students undertook pest plant control, set traps, and planted mānuka in the Craigieburn area as part of an ongoing Papanui regeneration effort.

Year 13 Outdoor Ed students spent three days at the Environmental Education centre near Craigieburn learning Outdoor First Aid and pre-hospital emergency care, working through realistic outdoor scenarios.

Students progressed quickly to being able to manage multi-patient scenarios and dealing with a variety of multi-faceted needs.





School Policies

Our school policies can be found at https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz

Username: papanui password: pride



From the Careers Department

Victoria University Information Evening 14 June 5.30-8.00pm Christchurch Town Hall register using this link https://explore.wgtn.ac.nz/Christchurch-Information-Evening.html

Interested in a career with Air New Zealand? Wednesday 14 June 2023 at 1.30pm. Register for the Zoom online session https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZMlcO-srDkuHNWtvtqpKVOvmh2R0IoRBXkV#/registration

Year 12-13s: Are you interested in learning more about medical research and health professions other than medicine? DARE Day could be for you. Thursday 22nd June 8:30 am - 12:30 pm at the University of Otago Christchurch campus. See the Careers team to register your interest.

STEMinism-Women in Engineering and Women in Technology 27th Jun, 2023 6:30 pm Rātā | Engineering Core Building (entrance off Creyke Road), University of Canterbury. This free event is aimed at Year 11-13 students who identify as female and are interested in finding out more about STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) study and career options. Parents and teachers are also welcome. See the Careers team for registration information.

For more details about all these events check out our website https://papanui.careerwise.school/ or contact a member of the Careers team

James Stewart stj@papanui.school.nz, Kerren Langdon lnk@papanui.school.nz Nicole Herbert hrn@papanui.school.nz or Bev Gordon grb@papanui.school.nz





Proudly sponsored by:

Sports News

Share your successes with us

Here at Papanui we love to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport within our community.

Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately? Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Sarah (lms@papanui.school.nz) in the Sports Office.

CANTERBURY SECONDARY SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY

On Thursday 1st June Papanui had 14 students along with 30 Kimi Ora students compete at the Canterbury Secondary Schools' Cross Country at Ascot Park.

It was a perfect day for running, our students were awesome, and we had some amazing results.

Daniel Wordsworth (9TRP) (right) had a fantastic race in the Year 9 Boys taking out **1st place** in a time of 11.20 minutes, well done Daniel! Daniel will be representing Papanui High School at the NZSS Cross Country in Palmerston North from the 16th-18th June.

Jordy Moore (9WRJ) also ran a very good race in the Year 9 Boys event finishing in 5th place, well done Jordy.

Josh Rae had an impressive run and placed 2nd in the Boys Para 2km Event. Josh is also representing Papanui High School in the Para Event at the NZSS Cross Country next weekend along with the following Kimi Ora athletes:-



- *Reuben Anguisaca-Bland
- *Sam Churchill
- *Ivan Drawbridge
- *Oliver King
- *Derek Lim
- *Lachlan Oakes
- *Toby Paterson

Goodluck to you all, run hard and we know that you will represent the school well. We look forward to hearing your results.

Our Kimi Ora students had some outstanding runners at the Canterbury Secondary Schools' Cross Country, results are as follows:-

*Lee West - 3rd Place Boys Para 2km Event *Toby Paterson - 4th Place Boys Para 2km Event *Cody Lamond - 5th Place Boys Para 2km Event *Lachlan Oakes - 6th Place Boys Para 2km Event *Ollie King - 7th Place Boys Para 2km Event

*Elia Marshall - 1st Place Girls Para 2km Event

*Adi Pathak - 9th Place Boys Para 1km Event
*Zack Williams - 10th Place Boys Para 1km Event





Lee and Lachlan

*Te Ao Marama Tau - 2nd Place Girls Para 1km Event

It was a fantastic afternoon, and all our Papanui students ran well, and gave 100 percent which was amazing.



WINTER SPORT RESULTS

Please see results below the sport's results from some of our teams who have played over the last week

Basketball

Snr Boys Basketball (Thomson Trophy) 113-105 win vs Rangiora New Life

Football

Girls 1st XI Football Team 1-1 draw vs Rangi Ruru Boys 1st XI Football Team 1-0 loss vs Burnside Boys Jnr Gold Football Team 3-0 loss vs Christ's College Boys Jnr Blue Football Team 6-3 win vs Ellesmere College

Badminton

Jnr Girls 8-1 win vs Hagley College Snr Girls 4-1 loss vs Rolleston College Jnr Boys 7-2 win vs Christ's College

STUDENT SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS

Congratulations to the following students who have been selected in Canterbury Netball Representative teams:-

*Lilly Burns - Canterbury U18 Netball Team

*Zoe McCormick - Canterbury U18 Netball Team

*Neve Nuku - Canterbury U16 Netball Team

Well done girls!

Oli Durney (right) has just completed his **100th Park Run!** Oli runs the weekly 5km timed race every week and has a PB of 19 min 53 seconds. Congratulations Oli on joining the 100 Club.

If you play Winter Sport you may be interested in purchasing some of the Papanui High School Co-Curricular gear/uniform.

The Co-Curricular gear/uniform can be ordered from Withers & Co directly via the link below.

 $\underline{\text{https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/collections/papanui-high-school-co-} \underline{\text{curricular}}$











For more information email support@entertainmentbook.co.nz